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Nuclear Regulatory Commissic
taken in regards to the Wyman-Gordon Company site in North Grafton,

The Atomic Energy Commission issued the

Wyman-Gorden Company severa) licenses
for the possession and use of thorium and uranium b ]

last license was terminated in 1972. Ouring this time Wyman-Gordon disposed
approximately 50,000 1bs. of magnesium-thorium alloy materia! containing three
percent thorium at the North Grafton site, Other licensed
returned to the material suppliers,
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etween 1958 and 1970, The

|

materials we

183 and 1984 Wyman-Gordon conducted a ¢ oundwater sampling
in the immediate vicinity of the disposal area. The first s
indicated wide scatter and a second set was taken in accordance
ironmental Protection Agency Primary Drinking Water

e, Wyman-Gordon and the Lommonwealth of Massachusett

w

procedures. At
s concluded that
no hazard to public drinking water supplies. These findings

Ui were

documented.
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On September 23, 199 a Worcester Telegram artf |

: cle questioned the samg
the safe.y of the disposed waste materials., On September 27, 1990, State
senator John Houston requested a meeting of Massachusetts and Federa)
regulators. State Legislator Jack Driscoll, Town of Grafton Selectmen,
representatives the Massachusetts Department of Public Health (DPH) the
Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection, and the NRC attended this
meeting, At the meeting Wyman-Gordon, the DPH, and the NRC agreed t¢
participate in & split sampling program of groundwater samples taken both
on-site and off-site., following the evaluation ~f the sampling results, the
group also agreed to present the results at a public meeting, That public
meeting was held on January 29, 199 in Grafton, MA,
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Based on the groundwater sampling data, the NRC concludes that there

public health and safety hazard in the use and consumption of groundwater in

the vicinity of the disposal area, In addition, the results also indicate that
thorium from the disposed material is not migrating from the disposal area.
are enclosing the handout materials from the Januvary 29, 1991, public meeting
showing the groundwater sampling data and a summary of the NR(
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g d assessment of
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these data for your information.

January 28, 1991, the we reque vide us with a
vf the magnesium-thorium disposa y site-specific informati
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